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St. Maryõs Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
Wheelers Lane Dubbo                                                        Ph:    6882 4790 

PO Box 4141                                                   Fax:   6884 4525 
 

www.stmarysdubbo.nsw.edu.au 

Term 2, Week 8                                             12th June, 2017 

VISION STATEMENT 
St. Maryôs Primary strives to be a welcoming Christ-centred learning community that promotes a quality holistic 

education and trusting relationships in a caring and supportive environment. 

 

 

June 14 Year 6 RE Test 
 School Orchestra, Eisteddfod 

June 15 Year 1 Percussion, Eisteddfod 
 Debate vs St. Johns - 9.15am 

June 17 CPS Cross Country 

June 19 String Ensemble, Eisteddfod 

June 20 School Athletics Carnival 

June 21 Year 4 First Fleet Day 

June 22 Year 5 Gold Fields Excursion 

June 28 Peachey Richardson League Finals Day 
 Reports sent home 

June 29 Debating at St. Maryôs School Hall 
 

Dear Parents, 
Welcome to Week 8. I hope you all enjoyed a relaxing and refreshing long weekend.  There is information about our 
upcoming athletics carnival later in the newsletter and I encourage as many parents and friends as possible to come 
along and lend your support to our children.  Families would also be aware that days like our athletics carnival cannot 
happen without parent volunteers and we look forward to your support once again next Tuesday. 

 
Staffing - Mrs Joanna Trimboli commenced her parental leave this week. I know 
the students of 5B will miss her but the St. Maryôs community will be thinking of her 
and looking forward to the news of a happy and healthy addition to the Trimboli family 
in the near future. 

 

I am delighted to announce that Mr Dennis Alexander will be replacing Mrs Trimboli as the classroom teacher for 5B 
for the rest of 2017.  Mr Alexander obviously has a good understanding of teaching and learning in Year 5 through his 
current role in 5G and he is looking forward to teaching 5B on a full-time basis. 
 

Mrs Libby Campbell will replace Mr Alexander in his role as REC release in 5G. She will also teach 5B on 
Tuesdays when Mr Alexander is working as our I.C.T teacher. Mrs Campbell has taught 1G on a part-time basis in the 
first half of the year and is excited to be joining Mr and Mrs Alexander in Year 5. 
 

Miss Gabrielle Ireson will replace Mrs Campbell and will now teach 1G on a full time basis. 
Iôm confident that all three teachers will embrace their expanded roles and continue to make a great contribution to 
student learning at St. Maryôs. I am sure you will join me in wishing Mrs Trimboli the very best of luck on the arrival 
of her new baby. I will of course keep you updated via the newsletter when we have any news.  

John 3:16-18 
Three in One 

Share the love of Jesus. 

Best wishes Mrs Trimboli!  

http://www.stmarysdubbo.nsw.edu.au/
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Eisteddfod - We had another great week of results from the Dubbo Eisteddfod 
last week.  Our Year 4 students received a Highly Commended in Verse 
Speaking whilst our Year 6 group were placed second. Our Year 3 dance group 
put in a great performance and also were placed second. This week Year 
1  percussion group and School Orchestra will be competing. 
 

 

NSW Netball Schools Cup - Our two netball teams represented our school with pride 
at the NSW Netball Schools Cup.  Our A team was undefeated throughout the day and 
will compete at a regional level in Orange early next term. 

 
CPS Cross Country - Best of luck to Cooper Townsend,  
Cooper Smith, Charlotte Cooke and Jodan Porter who will 
represent St. Maryôs and the Bathurst Diocese at the Catholic 
Primary Schools Cross Country Trials at Eastern Creek this Friday. 

It is a great opportunity to compete against talented runners from Catholic schools across the 
state and Iôm sure theyôll enjoy the challenge. 
 

Athletics - The St. Maryôs Athletics Carnival involving all students K ï Year 6 will 
be held on Tuesday, 20th June (Week 9) at Barden Park. All students are to be at the 
oval by 8.45am and report to their class teacher for the Class Roll. The carnival will 
conclude at 3pm for Years 3 - 6 students and 12.20pm for K - Year 2 students. 
Parents are asked to deliver their children to the oval NOT our school by 8.45am and 

primary students need to be collected in the afternoon by 3.00pm. At 12.20pm Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 
students will return to school by bus for activities back at school.  
Please Note:  BUSES DO NOT drop off or pick up from the oval for students in Years 3 - 6. We need lots of 
parent helpers to act as officials or in the canteen on the day. As always your help is very much appreciated and we 
welcome all helpers. Please fill in the Athletics carnival helpers note below to let us know when you are available 
and your preference of event. 
  
Morning Supervision - Parents are reminded that morning supervision does not commence until 
8.25am each morning. We have students arriving well before this time which is a concern as they are 
not being actively supervised. 

 
Debating - This Thursday, 15th June, St. Maryôs will be participating in Round 1 of the Dubbo 
Catholic Primary Schools Debating Competition.  We will be hosting two debates with St. Johnôs 
Primary.   The topic for debate is ñThat Drones are an invasion of privacyò.  Good luck to both 
teams and thank you to Mrs Longhurst for her time and expertise in preparing the students. 

God Bless, Luke Wilson - Principal 

STUDENT   
OF THE WEEK  

 

Chase Foley - 2B  
For enthusiasm in all  
our day to day activities. 

 

Katie Hathway - 2G  
For always working hard in all 

areas of school. 
 

Ryan Messner - 4B  
For displaying excellent listening 
skills and being a focused and 

engaged learner. 
 

Charlie Finlay - 5G  
For being consistent,  
positive attitude -  

bring your own sunshine. 

Gospel Values 
 

John 3:16-18 
Three in One 

Share the love of Jesus. 

***VALUE OF THE WEEK*** 

Responsibility 
 

Be accountable for your own actions, resolve 
differences in constructive non-violent ways.  
Contribute to society and to civil life,  
take care of the environment. 

BIRTHDAYS:   
Celebrating their birthdays this week are:  
Aimee Longhurst, Ella McIntyre,  
Alex Funt, Alexander Maas,  
Mary Cass, Jack Crimmins,  
Ryan Telley, Jaxson Hartas,  
Phoebe Shearman, Eloise Baker  
and Aiden Baker. 
We hope you enjoy your birthday!  


